TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 27, 2007

PLANNING COMMISSION SPECIAL MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Gaskell, Colvin, King, Parker, Thompson, Scott and Elbert

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  0

1. Meeting convened at 4:08 PM.

2. Consideration of Agenda.  The agenda was approved.  It was mentioned at this time that the Township Board has defeated the proposed Moratorium.  It was felt that the time already spent in consideration of the moratorium was enough and they did not feel that it was necessary. 

3. Concerns of the Public.  There were none.

4. Review of Comments regarding Land Use Plan.  Sullivan reviewed his memorandum dated February 27, 2007 with the Commission.  He had been asked for his comments regarding the response received from the Antrim County Planning Commission as well as the comments received from the TLT Board.  In his memo, he outlined the process that should be used when approving a plan.  He felt that the comments received from the County should have gone directly to the PC before going to the Township Board.  He felt their review of the Plan was premature.  The Planning Commission should have the opportunity to consider comments and change the Plan, as they deem necessary.  The amended Plan would then be released for public review before holding the Public Hearing.  He reminded the Commission they should consider whether comments received are consistent or inconsistent with their Plan and those of the surrounding areas.  Editorial comments of the County and other surrounding agencies should be held until the Public Hearing.  With that stated, he went through his memo, addressing each comment made by the County.  During the review the Commission suggested some changes to the memo.  When finished with the review and discussion, Gaskell requested Sullivan to retype his memo with the changes as discussed and direct it to the TLT Board and cc to the Antrim County Planning Commission.  

5. Draft Review of the Antrim County 2006 Master Plan.  At a previous meeting, the commissioners were asked to review the plan and bring written comments to tonight’s meeting.  Commissioners had the opportunity to state their concerns.  Their written comments were submitted to Sullivan, who will add comments of his own, and will return to the commission with a completed letter for their review before forwarding it to the County.

6. This item was postponed.

7. Concerns of the Commission.  There were none.

8. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:05 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.  

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary      

